
Fire District #4 Auxiliary 

October 5, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00PM by  President Jenny Mayberry with the flag salute.  In attendance were:   

Carole Alexander, Ron Ayres, Rob Alexander, Betty Appling, Rocky Eastman, Brooks Graves, Jenny Mayberry, 

Debbie Mobley, Paula Partlow, Carol Roediger, Roy Holman and Megan Waite. 

• Secretaries Report 
The minutes of the September 14, 2022 meeting stand approved by motion from Brooks, seconded by Carol  

unanimously.  The date has been corrected from August to September on the heading.  

• Treasurers Report 
The treasures report was given by Carole Alexander.  Previous balance in the checking account was $1,020.28. 

Payables for the last month were $122.75 To Rocky Eastman.  Deposits were $267.00 for donations from the Fair, 

$380.38 from WW Co. Fire District #8 for reimbursement for Firefighter meals. Ending balance in checking, $1,544.81.   

Previous balance in savings account is $19,130.20 with an interest payment of $1.69.  Total savings, $19,131.89 and 

a grand total both accounts is $20,676.70.  Debbie motioned to approve the Treasures report, seconded by Rob.  

Carole read a thank you card from Rocky for working at the Fair.   

• Old Business 
Carol Roediger gave an update on Applebees flap jack fund raiser.  Contact has been made with the manager and 

they are interested in starting these fund raisers back up again.  More to come at a later date.   

 

The candy has been purchased for the down town trick or treating event on October 31st from 3:00pm to 5:00pm.  

Along with a truck and on duty crew, Rob and Debbie will help hand out candy.  Debbie will contact Tara to see if 

she would be willing to be Sparky and help as well.   

 

Rocky gave an update, including events, that will be taking place at the Open House scheduled for Saturday, October 

8th from 11am-2pm.  Debbie made a motion for Rocky to purchase all the food and beverages with a second from 

Rob and unanimously approved.  The grill is in house and District #4 has purchased it from Chris Buttice in the 

amount of $100.00.  Onions will be peeled and chopped on Saturday morning.  Debbie thanked Buddy Locati for 

donating a 25# bag.  We will be serving soda from 2 liter bottles instead of from a fountain.  Auxiliary members 

working as follows:  10am-2:30pm, Ron, Janice, Rob, Debbie, Carole, Bob, Jenny, Roy and Carol.  12:30pm-3pm, 

Richard, Jenny, Brooks and Betty.  If anyone else wishes to help out please contact Megan.   

    

• New Business 
There will be a spaghetti dinner fund raiser for Trooper Dean Atkinson Jr. on Wednesday, October 12, 2022 from 

5pm-7pm at the Cowboy Church.  After a brief discussion on donating to this cause, Ron motioned for the Auxiliary 

to donate $200.00.  Roy seconded and was unanimously approved.  As well as the cash donation, it was decided to 

donate a gift basket for the silent auction.  Megan will use the remaining $143.81 left on the gift card to purchase 

items and make a gift basket for the auction.  Thank you Megan.   

 

Rocky has advised the group all the trucks are out of smoke detectors.  After a discussion, Roy motioned for the 

Auxiliary to purchase 12 smoke detectors.  Seconded by Carole and unanimously approved.  Rob will make the 

purchase.  These will be put on the trucks with a message on the back of each one: Donated by WW Co. Fire Dist. 

#4 Auxiliary, in memory of Don Maiuri.    

 

Chief Eastman is advising the group to start preparing for events in December;  Christmas light parade/Dinner 

(December 3, 2022) and shopping for families.  Chief has applied for the $1,000 grant from Association of WA 

Businesses.   

 

 

 

 



• Chiefs Report 
Discussed in New Business.   

         

• With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45PM 
 

• The next meeting will be held on November 9, 2022  at 6:00 PM 
 

• Submitted by Debbie Mobley; Auxiliary Secretary 

 


